

## COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT



For the meeting of: April 10, 2018

Date:

March 22, 2018

To:

Board of Supervisors

From:

Supervisor Mike Wilson

Subject:

Humboldt State University Child Development Laboratory 50th Anniversary Resolution

## RECOMMENDATION(S):

That the Board of Supervisors authorize the Chair to sign the Resolution.

SOURCE OF FUNDING: N/A

<u>DISCUSSION</u>: The Board of Supervisors would like to congratulate the HSU Child Development Laboratory on their 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary and commend them for providing quality child care and preschool education experiences to thousands of students, faculty and families.

FINANCIAL IMPACT: N/A

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT: N/A

ALTERNATIVES TO STAFF RECOMMENDATIONS: Board discretion.

ATTACHMENTS: Resolution

Prepared by	Kathy Hayes		Signature Music Wellym
REVIEW:			
Auditor	County Counsel	Personnel	Risk Manager Other
TYPE OF ITEM:  XX Consent  Departmental  Public Hearing Other  PREVIOUS ACTION/REFERRAL:			BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT Upon motion of Supervisor Wilson Seconded by Supervisor Bass Ayes Bass, Fennell, Sundberg, Bohn, Wilson Abstain Absent
Board Order No			and carried by those members present, the Board hereby approves the recommended action contained in this Board report.  Dated: 4018  By: Kathy Hayes, Clerk of the Board

## RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF HUMBOLDT

WHEREAS, the Humboldt State University Child Development Laboratory was opened in 1968 as part of the Humboldt State College program in Child Development; and

WHEREAS, designed as practicum experience to help students integrate practice with developmental theory, the Child Development Laboratory has prepared generations of child development professionals to support children and families in diverse fields and programs; and

WHEREAS, being the first and longest-standing continually nationally accredited child care program in Humboldt County, the Child Development Laboratory has provided quality early educational experiences to generations of children in our community; and

WHEREAS, through the generosity of the Tschanz sisters, the Child Development Laboratory has provided students with the opportunity to work side-by-side with faculty who bring deep and diverse expertise in the field of Child Development; and

WHEREAS, the Child Development Laboratory has provided child development education and services to thousands of students, faculty, families and programs; and

WHEREAS, the Child Development Laboratory is one of 5 California State University laboratory schools to offer the intensive, reflective, practical training experience afforded by a laboratory school; and

**WHEREAS**, by providing quality child care and preschool education experiences, the Child Development Laboratory is vital to a healthy Humboldt County economy.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Humboldt County Board of Supervisors hereby congratulates

Humboldt State University Child Development Laboratory
On Its
50<sup>TH</sup> ANNIVERSARY

DATED: April 13, 2018

Ryan Sundberg, Chair